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Dear Parent/Guardian                    3rd February 2022 

 

I would like to offer your son/daughter the opportunity to experience the action packed Year 7 camping trip to 
Youlbury Scout Activity Centre. The trip will include a wealth of exciting activities, which will develop students’ 

self-esteem, social skills and ability to work in a team. The students will be camping under canvas in the extensive 
and secure grounds of the Youlbury Centre. All activities are run by either a qualified member of our staff or the 

Youlbury Centre instructors. Please see overleaf for a list of possible activities. 
 

Students will be travelling by coach from Langtree on Monday 11th July at approximately 10:30am and 

arriving back at school on Friday 15th July at approximately 12:30pm. A more exact time of departure and 
arrival will be provided closer to the time. The cost of the trip is £274.00. This will include travel, 5 nights full 

board tented accommodation, insurance and all day instructed activities. I am getting this letter out as early as 
possible in order to give you time to plan finances. 

 

In order for students to make new friends and become closer as a year group we have always tried to encourage 
all students in the year to be involved in this event, which has always been a Year 7 tradition at Langtree. 

However, I do reserve the right to withdraw any pupil after deposits have been cashed if behaviour is deemed 
unacceptable or a possible danger to themselves or others.  

 
If you would like your son/daughter to be considered for a place on this invaluable visit, please pay a non-

refundable deposit of £54.00 by Monday 14th February 2022, and complete the consent form via SCOPAY 

as detailed below. 

 
The subsequent payments of £55.00 would be due by the following dates: 23rd March, 26th April, 26th May and 

16th June 2022. 
 

Methods of payment and consent are as follows: 
• Please pay by credit or debit card via the school website or the SCOPAY app. You will also give 

consent for the trip here 

• To do this you should go to http://langtreeschool.com and click on the SCOPAY icon on the front page. 
If you don't have your pupil link code contact finance who can give you the code. Alternatively, you 

can download the app from your app store once you have an account set up 

• You will be asked to give consent for your child to attend the trip on SCOPAY before you 
make the payment.  

• If you have any queries or difficulties with payment, please contact the finance office at: 

finance@langtreeschool.com 
 

If at this stage you need more time to assess the cost of the trip but would still like your child to be considered 

for a place, or if your child is eligible for Pupil Premium, then please contact the finance team by phoning the 
school or email finance@langtreeschool.com. 

 
As you may well be aware, the school has a twitter account which we use to provide updates to parents of all 

residential trips out of school.  Please follow us @head4094 to receive important news bulletins from the trip 

leaders via twitter.  Updates will also be posted on the school website. 
 
Registering your child on this trip represents a commitment that they will take part in this trip. Trips require 

extensive planning, organisation and careful costing based on the number of students participating.  It is not 
therefore possible for students to withdraw from a trip having previously made a commitment to take part. All 

monies paid are on a non-refundable basis as long as the trip goes ahead. The full balance of the trip must be 
paid prior to the trip taking place.    
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The school reserves the right to withdraw students from a trip when there are concerns about behaviour, 
attendance or attitude.  The full balance of the trip must be paid prior to the trip taking place.  If booking a 

place on this trip please take a moment with your child to go to our website and look at our Code of Conduct 

for trips and visits. Booking a place on this trip implies agreement with this document.  
 
All trips and visits involving students from Langtree School are always planned and risk assessed extremely 

carefully, in order to ensure the highest level of safety for our students as we possibly can.  
 
Covid safety: If attending this trip, we advise that one of your child’s twice weekly Lateral Flow tests is taken 

on the day of the trip.  In addition, in line with the venue’s guidelines, students are strongly recommended <to 

wear masks when inside the theatre building and during the performance> 
 
While we will continue to offer learning in 'the outdoor classroom' as we always have done so at Langtree, I 

would want to assure parents that we have reviewed all of our arrangements accordingly and that we will do 
everything in our control to ensure that all students participating on a trip can do so with a sense of safety, 

confidence and enjoyment.  
 

 

Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Mr. Vitty 

Trip Leader 

List of possible activities 

 
Aerial Trek  Abseiling  Team Building  Low Ropes 

3G Swing  Wide Games  Crate stacking  Orienteering 
Bushcraft  Archery   Zip Wire  Jacobs Ladder  

Campfire  Drama   Climbing  High All Aboard  
Leap of Faith  Disco     

 

 
The activities are designed to improve team cohesion between students as well as challenging individuals 

physically and mentally. Although we as staff will never force students to take part in activities, we will certainly 
try to encourage all pupils to give it a go. This may mean a few students facing some individual fears. From my 

experience, those students who have a go always achieve the goal and therefore grow substantially in terms of 

confidence, self-esteem, self-image and a sense of fulfilment. I would like all pupils to turn up to the trip with a 
positive outlook ready to take part in all activities. 

 
More information about the centre and activities can be found at:  
https://www.scoutadventures.org.uk/centre/youlbury 
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